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NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

Dear staff and parents/carers, 

Further to the notification dated 29 May 2023, work to remove asbestos containing vinyl tiles in the 
science lab in Building F as part of the science lab upgrade were successfully completed on Thursday 1 
June 2023, outside school hours.  

A small portion of vinyl tiles were also removed from the clerical office in Building H to allow for the 
installation of a kitchenette. 

Work was done in accordance with SafeWork NSW regulations and the NSW Department of 
Education’s Asbestos Management Plan. All work was completed by licensed and accredited asbestos 
contractors and monitored by occupational hygienists in strict accordance with all applicable 
legislation, regulations, policies, and guidelines. 

The science lab and clerical office were inspected to ensure they have been fully remediated, and the 
contractors received a clearance certificate before the upgrade work could continue. The science lab 
remains out of bounds while work is underway.  

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority. Thank 
you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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